MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP MEETING MINUTES September 18, 2007

The regular monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Business Development Partnership (BDP) was held at 12:30 p.m., Tuesday, September 18, 2007 at the Montgomery Township Building. The members of the BDP in attendance included Tony Lizell, Tony Mauriello, Allan Nappen, Larry Mastroieni, and Steve Middlebrooks. Also present:, Pam Gural-Bear, Assistant Township Manager, Mike Galla, Management Analyst, Bruce Shoupe, Director of Planning and Zoning, Stacy Crandell, Public Information Coordinator, Van Rieker, Township Planner, and Ken Amey, Township Planner.

Call to Order: Allan Nappen called the meeting to order at 12:32pm.

Minutes Approval:

A motion to approve the Minutes were made by Mr. Mauriello and seconded by Mr. Middlebrooks.

New Business:

- Special Event Ordinance
 - Mr. Shoupe reviewed and presented the revised Special Events Ordinance and the Application Form.
 - There was some discussion about the elimination of LED signs altogether and grandfather the existing LED signs. Mr. Rieker and Mr. Amey will work with Mr. Shoupe and the Township Solicitor to see how to better word the ordinance.
 - There was some discussion about companies that use company vehicles as signage and Mr. Shoupe explained about the enforcement of such situations.
 - The committee was satisfied with the recommendations. The ordinance will be going to the Board of Supervisors for a public hearing in the upcoming months.

Public Comment:

• None.

Old Business:

• None.

Business Update

• Mr. Shoupe gave the committee an update of some businesses and office buildings that are going to be moving into the area. Discussion followed.

Open Discussion:

• None.

Adjournment:

• There being no further business to come before the BDP, the meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m. The group will meet next on October 16, 2007 at the Montgomery Township Building at 12:30p.m.